
Violet Bakken
4-year-old preschooler
Parents: Kristi and 
Je� Bakken
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Community gathers for 
town hall forum 
Shane Balken
Mayor, City of Rothsay

Several months ago, the Rothsay Area-
wide Economic Development Authority 
held a town hall meeting to gauge public 
opinion on what direction community 
members would like to see the town take in 
the near future. Although attendance wasn’t 
high, feedback was very strong on areas 
throughout the community that residents 
would like to see improvement. Topping the 
list was a grocery store.

�e last time a full-service grocery 
store was open in Rothsay was in 2001 
when the student-run Tiger Mart grocery 
was in operation. Started ten years prior in 
1991 under the supervision of Tom Fosse, 
high school students started a corporation 
and applied for a grant to purchase the 
grocery store and stock it with groceries. 
�e day-to-day dealings of the store ran 
under the guidance of an adult manager, 
while still being operated as a student-
owned corporation. Students joined the 
corporation during their high school years 
and made decisions on how to run the 
store, just like any corporation. Once they 
graduated, they sold back their stock and 
relinquished their membership control to 
the next generation of high school students. 
�is creative and highly-unique business 
model continued for a decade and kept a 
small-town store in operation. Looking back 

on the Tiger Mart operation, it’s remarkable 
the business venture lasted as long as it did. 
With constant turn-over every year with new 
student leadership, varied interest in store 
operations, little-to-no business skills, and as 
they say in the in the business world, having 
no real “skin in the game” – it’s amazing the 
store stayed in business. Twenty-four years 
later Rothsay is still without a grocery store 
and now would welcome any creative and 
highly-unique business model again to help 
�ll the void.

One of those creative ideas the RAEDA 
has been exploring for the past year-and-half 
has been a “self-serve” store. �e Main Street 
Market in Evansville, MN is the rural model 
for how a 24/7 grocery store can operate as a 
self-serve operation. People access the store 
with an electronic key fob. �e key fob, much 
like an all-access gym membership, is used 
the same way in that the member purchases 
a yearly membership and then has 24-hour 
access to the grocery store. It runs on its 
own most days as people scan their groceries 
at a kiosk and pay with a debit or credit 
card. On certain days of the week the store 
is sta�ed and open to the public for those 
who decide not to purchase a membership. 
�e sole idea of self-serve is to save on labor 
costs, especially when �nding help is di�cult 
in small towns. �e RAEDA is currently 
exploring this idea and working with 
potential owners to make this a reality.
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Lisa Kjelgaard
Rothsay senior
Parent: Renee 
Redenius
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Mayor’s Musings
A wrap-up of my time on City Council
and what I see ahead in the future
Joe Tillman
Former Mayor of Rothsay

When I was �rst elected as Mayor, 
John Reber congratulated me by saying 
“Congratulations on achieving your lifetime 
goal as being Mayor of Rothay, MN!” �at 
always struck a chord with me—speci�cally 
on how your goals, wants, desires and needs 
change so much in life—and quickly.

Being a City Council member or Mayor 
was never on my radar of things to do in 
life, then shortly a�er moving to Rothsay, 
getting involved in a few things and attending 
a handful of City Council meetings, Shane 
Balken approached me. He shared with me that 
with his business ventures growing and getting 
busier, he decided to not run for re-election 
on City Council and asked me to consider 
it—and I did, and I can’t thank him enough for 
it. Almost 9 years later, I asked Shane to do the 
same—funny how that happens!

Accomplishments
Every year I write down a handful of goals 

I wanted our City to achieve or start—some 
of them were easy, low-hanging fruit goals—
and some of them where BHAG’s (Big Hairy 
Audacious Goals). While all goals are never 
met—I believe we, as the City Council and the 
community of Rothsay were able to knock of 
some good ones, such as: 

• �e old school demo and transitioning 
things to the Rothsay Events Center 
(REC) has been an absolute win in my 
mind. During the school year it’s used 
almost every single day, it’s provided a 
ton of opportunities and events for our 
community.

• New Land Purchase for Agri-Business & 
Commercial—the acquisition of new land 

we were able to bring into City limits has 
been a good thing for our future growth 
opportunities.

• EDA re-org: Having the Rothsay Area 
Economic Development Authority be it’s 
own, separate operating group (instead of a 
sub-committee of City Council) has really 
spawned and taken o� and brought a lot of 
great value to our community.

• JDA Grant for the REC—we received a 
$250,000 grant to make some much needed 
upgrades to the REC that will help ensure 
the property looks good and provide some 
protection to the weather elements we have

• New events to our community—such 
as the Rothsay Round-Up, Santa Days, 
Turkey Bingo, Lighting up the Chicken—
these events bring fun and activities to our 
community that people look forward to 
every year.

• East Park—Many community-based 
upgrades to the East Park—some of the big 
ones include: ALL of the extra work the 
Lions have put into East Park and the Shelter 
(playground equipment, upgrades, painting 
and maintenance), ball �eld upgrades and 
fencing, the ice rink (we tried our best!) 
and more community based events that are 
focused there.

What I enjoyed the most (and 
will probably miss the most)

�e relationships built with the City Sta� 
and community members are things I will 
remember fondly when I re�ect on my time 
as Mayor. �ere are a lot of people that really 
love this community and want to do things to 
make it better. When people get together and 

Mayor’s Musings continued on page 9
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We want to hear from you!
Do you know an RHS alumnus that has an interesting story to tell? We want to hear from 
you! Send your idea and contact info to: Shane Balken at ole.lenas@rothsay.us



Joel Meyer
Rothsay Head Football Coach

�is year was quite a roller coaster of a year. At the beginning of 
the season we had high hopes for our junior and senior classes.

A�er the scrimmage we became more con�dent in our abilities 
as we showed very well there. �is lead us to our �rst game. �e game 
did not go as planned, but we had many chances to win the game. �e 
problem was is we had our �rst of, unfortunately many, injuries. Easton 
Kort went down with a compound fracture of his lower leg. �is was an 
underlying theme and set the tone for the rest of the season.

We still found success throughout the season however. We played 
both Ashby-Brandon-Evansville and Ottertail Central to one score 
shootouts, and gave Border West a run for their money. We had �ve 
starters out with injuries throughout the year and were still able to be 
competitive. �ese players included: Easton Kort, Brennen Kort, Ben 
Metzger, Wyatt Irish, and Karson Jensen. �is says a lot about our athletes 
in how adaptable they are to playing multiple positions, and have the 
mental toughness to not give up even when things are looking down.

We ended up losing to Ottertail Central in the �rst round of the 
playo�s, but not without a �ght. Again having our chances to come 
with a win. 

Overall this year was successful. Not so much on the win/loss 
column, but we had many athletes get signi�cant minutes that they 
may not have gotten if starters were not out. �ese are players that will 
be vital to our success in the upcoming seasons. So for them to get the 
experience now is a blessing in disguise.

We look to continue to build the program in the o�season with 
strength, conditioning, and position skills. I believe we are on the 
verge of doing something great. If we stay healthy and get a few 
bounces our way it could be a good year.     ◆

Football season wrap-up

Senior Landon Messerschmidt, #5, breaks 
into the open �eld looking for a pass as junior 
running back Carson Jensen, #15, prepares to 
block a defender.

Jack Anderson, Rothsay 4-year-old
Son of Ann Anderson and Joe Anderson

Logan Ouren, Rothsay 1st grader
Son of Joe and Andrea Ouren

Camden Meske, Rothsay 1st grader
Son of Brandon and Jenae Meske
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Custom design and fabrication 
using wood, metal, leather, stone, 

tile, and other materials.

Fine furniture and cabinetry, signs, gifts, 
parts fabrication, toys, and more!

Visit www.longhorn.design for details.
March 2025
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Macy Tillman
Rothsay freshman
Parents: Joe and Lori 
Tillman
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Tanya Kort
Rothsay Volleyball Head Coach

We ended the 2024 season at 3-19 against 
highly talented opponents. I do feel like this 
record doesn’t accurately portray our skills 
and believe that we could have potentially 
�nished in the middle of the pack, we will 
continue to work towards, and hopefully 
surpass, that goal. �rough the ups and 
downs we grew as a team and had many 
girls step up when called upon. I am looking 
forward to seeing what this team will work to 
accomplish next year.

Early on in the season I thought there 
was steady improvement, and we saw 
some great things in practice and games. 
Some matches that come to the forefront 
as examples would be the matches at the 
Pelican Tournament, a 3-1 win over Ashby, 
a heartbreaking 2-3 loss in Hancock and our 
set one battle versus Underwood.

A�er that we hit a mid-season wall that a 
lot of teams talk about running into. Most of 
it is the wear and tear physically and mentally 
of being in school along with practice and 
games, but we also had a lot of girls that were 

battling illnesses and trying to work through 
all of that, as well as other circumstances, we 
had to do di�erent things to combat those 
challenges.

�e end of the season we started to 
bounce back and had great sets versus 
Parkers Prairie with lots of energy and e�ort, 
as well as, when we traveled to Lake Park and 
Richland.

Post-season we once again matched up 
against Battle Lake and battled three close 
sets but unfortunately our season ended 
there.

We have much to be proud of, but also 
a lot to continue to get better at. I hope all 
the girls can say they had fun this season, 
learned more about themselves and the game 
and have individual and team goals to work 
towards next season.

Our Seniors have once again set the bar 
for those coming back next season on how 
to be great leaders, but also in accepting 
one’s role no matter what it is by continually 
working hard and being great teammates. 
�ey will be deeply missed and we are 
looking forward to following their journeys 
when this chapter closes.      ◆

Tiger Volleyball Wrap-up

Rothsay
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The Prairie Days committee is looking for vendors on 
Saturday, June 21st, at the American Legion park to help 
make the Prairie Days weekend a success. The cost for 
vendors is $25 and anyone interested in setting up a 
booth should contact Shane or Karie Balken at 
(701) 318-1645 or (218) 790-7768.

A�ention all cra� 
and food vendors

$

YUM!

$

YUM!

WE
WANT
YOU! 



Loren Cookman Evans
Rothsay 7th grader
Parents: Jeremy and 
Natacha Evans
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�e Rothsay Area Economic Development 
Authority recently �nished a complete 
remodel on the home at 214 1st Avenue NW, 
and if you are looking to make Rothsay your 
home – you need to see this house! �is 
2,900+ square foot house was built circa 1907 
just as Rothsay was booming with new houses 
and business around town. Originally owned 
by Johan and Betsey Bakken, the beautiful old 
house was later owned by Wilie and Gilma 
Sundby, and for many years by Bill and Barb 
Nitz, just to name a few. A �re destroyed a 
portion of the house eight years ago and until 
recently, sat empty and needing major repair. 

At the start of 2024, the RAEDA 
purchased the house and with the help of 
the Southern Valley Economic Development 
Authority and the Richland-Wilkin Joint 
Powers Authority, the RAEDA renovated 
the house into a beautiful three bedroom, 
two bathroom, modern house while 
keeping the charm from 100+ years ago.  
�e two-story home has been completely 
remodeled, providing all of the comforts of 
new construction, while keeping the same 
characteristics and style of an original turn-of-

the-century home. �e main level features a 
living room, 3/4 bath, dining and kitchen with 
all new stainless steel appliances. �e second 
level provides three bedrooms and a full bath. 
�e full bath has washer and dryer hookups. 
�e closets have plenty of room. �e basement 
is not �nished but does have roughed-in 
plumbing to add a third bathroom. �e 
front porch is a great place to read the paper, 
drink co�ee or just enjoy the sunshine. �is 
property has a single stall garage that is 12’ by 
20’. You’ll also love the big backyard which has 
room for an additional garage. �is home was 
totally re�nished, updates are too numerous to 
name, but include plumbing, electrical, high-
e�ciency furnace & central air, heat pump, 
new �ooring, countertops, water so�ener, 
water heater, etc. �is home quali�es for a 
three-year city tax abatement rebate program. 
�e house is listed through Minnesota Land 
and Homes Real Estate for $279,900. If you 
would like to know more about the property, 
or request a visit, contact DJ Holland at: 
701-306-5434.       ◆

214 1st avenue house for sale

Newly remodeled and ready for a new owner, 
the house at 214 1st Ave. NW is now for sale.

Beautiful large, open master 
bedroom with a scenic view out 
the windows.

Updated kitchen comes with new 
stainless-steel appliances.

Restored staircase as it looked in 
1907 but with modern updates.

Full bathroom upstairs features 
washer and dryer hookups.

DJ (Dana) Holland, Realtor
cell 701-306-5434 o�ce 507-627-5263 ext.3
dj@mnlandsandhomes.com  mnlandsandhomes.com

SERVICE YOU DESERVE, PEOPLE YOU CAN TRUST! 5



451 Center St, Rothsay

Lobby hours
M–F 8am–5pm

Member FDIC

Lauren Reber
Rothsay Junior
Parents: John and 
Heather Reber
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Shane Balken
Mayor, City of Rothsay

If there was a “Mount Rushmore” for 
Rothsay High School teachers, Royce Paton 
would certainly be one of the teachers 
etched in stone. With nearly 55 years of 
teaching in the Rothsay High School system, 
Royce’s legacy has been carved in granite for 
her dedication to teaching and nurturing 
generations of RHS graduates. 

A native of Neche, North Dakota, Royce 
started her career in Rothsay immediately 
a�er graduating from North Dakota State 
University in 1971 with a degree in Special 
Education and Mathematics. “I interviewed 
with Gerhard Dammel, the superintendent at 
the time, and Doug Lindberg was one of the 
�rst people to show me around the school.”  
�roughout her time in Rothsay, it might 
be safe to say most RHS graduates took at 
least some form of mathematics class from 
Royce, if not several classes. Royce taught 
full-time until her retirement in 2005. But 
retirement didn’t last long. Royce came back 
to Rothsay High School almost immediately 
as a substitute teacher and has been working 
for the school district every year for at least 
50-60 days a year on average. During 2010, 
2011, and 2013 school years, Royce was a 
long-time substitute teacher, working the full 
school years. 

Asked what’s changed the most during 
her time in teaching, Royce said she didn’t 
think there has been major changes in the 
students. “I think the kids are just as good 

as there were in the ‘70s, but there is a lot 
less smoking and drinking. It’s not an issue 
as far as misbehavior — it’s just not there. 
If behavior was an issue, I wouldn’t have 
continued substitute teaching for as long as 
I have.” Another small but notable change 
Royce added was that homework has changed 
over the years for students. “We used to have 
more homework. Now it’s almost not even a 
word anymore. Students have more time to 
get their work �nished during school.” 

During her active years of teaching, 
Royce served in several other capacities in 
addition to teaching, most notably coaching 
and athletic director. Royce said one of 
her funniest memories of coaching didn’t 
come on the volleyball court but instead, 
when she was working the clock for a boys’ 

Teacher Talk:

Paton continues 
education excellence

Rothsay
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Teacher Talk continued on page 8

Royce works with Odessa Toso, daughter of 
David and Sabrina Toso, during one of her 
numerous days of substitute teaching.



Heather Weber
Rothsay City Council

�e Rothsay Areawide Economic 
Development Authority (RAEDA) is excited 
to announce the addition of Rachel Pu� to its 
Board of Directors. Rachel o�cially joined 
the leadership team in January, bringing new 
perspectives and enthusiasm to the role.

Originally from Cedar, Minnesota, Rachel 
moved to Fargo, North Dakota, where she met 
Chad Haugrud while dog walking through 
Rover in 2021. �e couple decided to settle 
down in the Barnesville area, where Chad 
was raised, and found their perfect home on a 
�ve-and-a-half-acre homestead near Rothsay. 
�ey moved in May 2023 with their three dogs, 
Lindsay, Shadow, and Zoey, and were soon 
joined by three cats, Mouse, Boots, and Nibbles.

Rachel works at home as a Proposal 
Content Manager for United Healthcare, 
focusing on the legal and HIPAA aspects of 
employer group plan RFPs. In her free time, 
Rachel is the President of Toastmasters Gate 
City 759 in Fargo, and enjoys gardening, 
exercising, and baking. She is currently 
perfecting her sourdough loaves.

Rachel is passionate about contributing to 
the Rothsay community and is eager to help 
the area grow and improve, especially since she 
wants to grow her family here. Rachel believes 
that living in a rural area allows kids to learn 

life skills such as how to be more self-sustaining 
by learning gardening, canning, property care, 
home repairs, etc., and also allows youth to 
regularly be outside in nature. �ese are skills 
she is working on learning and wishes she grew 
up with. Rothsay is a great place to teach these 
important skills in safe and quiet surroundings.

 She joins Stephanie Curtis, Jim Boyce, 
Stacy Honer, Cecil Mosher, John Reber, and 
Heather Weber on the RAEDA leadership 
team. Together, they continue to develop both 
short and long-term business, housing, and 
community goals for the Rothsay area.

RAEDA is always looking for volunteers 
to assist with marketing, event planning, 
fundraising, and more. If you are interested in 
volunteering or learning more, please email 
RAEDA@rothsay.org.   ◆

Taylor Koeck 
Rothsay 4-year-old
Parents: Zach and 
Megan Koeck

Piper Johnson 
Rothsay Kindergartner
Parents: Adam and 
Ingrid Johnson
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RAEDA welcomes newest 
board member

March 2025
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New RAEDA board member, 
Rachel Pu� with �ance, 

Chad Haugrud and their dogs.

Contact James Boots @ 320-805-0416



Kaylee Simmer
Rothsay 
freshman
Parents: David and 
Laura Simmer
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Teacher Talk cont. from page 6

basketball game. “Bill Rose was coaching 
a boy’s game and Collin Carlsrud twisted 
his ankle on the court. Collin was quite a 
comedian and when Bill went out to check 
on him, Collin asked Bill ‘How’s the crowd 
taking it?’” Royce added that one of her best 
coaching memories was winning her �rst 
district volleyball championship in 1975. 
Rothsay would go on to win four volleyball 
district titles in a row from 1975 – 1978 under 
Royce’s leadership.  During her time as the 
Volleyball Coach, Royce’s accolades included 
four district championships, 15 conference 
championships, 324 volleyball victories, and 
District Volleyball Coach of the Year in 1996 
– just to name a few. 

When asked what her best memories 
of being at Rothsay High School are, Royce 
said not only teaching, but the friendships of 
teachers she has made throughout the years; 
and the unique opportunity to teach children 
of former students, and now even their 
grandchildren. And she added, “watching 
students go on to succeed in their careers.” 
Royce’s dedication to Rothsay has been felt 

by several generations of students. One of 
those former students, Anita (Follingstad) 
Heier, is currently the math teacher and 
head girls’ basketball coach at Rothsay High 
School. Heier said Royce made a tremendous 
impact on her growing up. “Royce Paton 
holds everyone to a high standard both in the 
classroom and on the court. She cares about 
each student as an individual and pushes 
everyone to reach their maximum potential. 
She was a great role model as an educator 
and a coach. Royce was the reason I chose 
to pursue teaching and coaching, and she 
continues to be a great mentor today,” 
said Heier. 

During her 54 years of teaching at 
RHS, Royce said she has worked with 16 
superintendents and 15 principals. Combine 
this with all the changes of administration, 
school board members, teachers and 
hundreds and hundreds of students that have 
passed through the doors of RHS, and it’s 
clear to see the huge impact Royce has made 
on Rothsay High School. And how long can 
we expect Royce to stay? “As long as the kids 
behave themselves, I’ll keep going.”    ◆

Once a Bison, always a Bison. In addition 
to coaching for more than 30 years, Royce 
Paton was also a standout athlete during 
her collegiate career at North Dakota State 
University. She was a four-sport athlete, 
competing in volleyball, basketball, badminton, 
and bowling. She was the captain of the 
women’s volleyball and basketball teams her 
senior year in 1970-1971, and earned the 
Most Valuable Player award for both sports.
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Adeline Trosvik
Rothsay 2nd Grader
Parents: Tyson and 
Jenna Trosvik

Sienna Flores
Rothsay 2nd Grader
Parents: Elora Flores 
and Matthew Carrillo
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Mayor’s Musings cont. from page 2

work towards a goal to move a cause forward, 
�x an issue, or just simply trying to make 
Rothsay a better place—it’s a ton of fun and 
is a good de�nition of great community to be 
part of.

Future prospects
I have high expectations over the next 

several years for the community of Rothay—
and I believe there are things in place pointed 
the right direction. Two of my goals was ten 
new homes and 3 new businesses in town 
before my time on City Council was done. 
We didn’t quite get there, but we made some 
great strides:

• We sold the old community center to Jesse 
Samuelson and he moved his business 
operations out of his garage (I’m sure Paige 
is happy with that) to that building, now the 
headquarters of JR Service.

• CW Valley Co-op has laid down roots 
in town and has recently expanded their 
operations.

• Prairie Addition lots have been sold to 
a contractor and they are open to 
discussions on new homes!

• We will soon have 4 homes in town that 
have been un-livable in the past, fully 
remodeled and ready for new families 
to our community (211 1st AVE NW, 
214 1st AVE NW, 221 1st St NW; and 
153 Center St S)! And three of those 
homes were able to leverage funds through 
a regional Economic Development program 
(RW-JPA).

If we use what we’ve learned over these 
last few years—from these successes, I am 
con�dent we can continue bringing new 
business and home prospects to Rothsay—
new families, new jobs, more opportunity!   ◆

Local Residents honored 
for work with Lions Club
Heather Weber
Rothsay City Council

�is year marks the Rothsay Lions’ 10th 
anniversary, and it has been quite a year for 
our local Lions members. Rothsay Lion Diane 
Kunze, current club secretary and former 
president, has been named as 2nd Vice 
District Governor Elect for the Minnesota 
Lions District 5M9. In this position Diane will 
be part of the executive team that supports 
more than 60 Lions and Leos clubs in west 
central and central Minnesota, from cities 
ranging from Cass Lake to Parkers Prairie 
and Campbell to McGregor. In addition to 
this honor, Diane was also presented with the 
Presidential Leadership Medal at the District 
5M9 Mid-Winter Convention in January in 
recognition of her commitment to the Lions 
at the club and district levels.

Additionally, current Rothsay Lions 
President, John Kunze, has been asked to 
serve as the next Chair for District 5M9 and 

is also a member of the 5M9 
Global Membership Team. 
At the February Lions 
meeting, Darrell “Tolly” 
Tollefson, a charter member 
of the Rothsay Lions also 
received special recognition 
this year with the 10-year 
member recognition award. Tolly is the only 
original charter member of the Rothsay Lions 
still serving the community.

�e Rothsay Lions also had two Melvin 
Jones Fellowship award winners this last 
year as well. Diane Kunze and John Kunze 
were both honored as recipients of this 
award which recognizes a commitment 
to the humanitarian work of Lions Clubs 
International Foundation. 

If you would like to learn more about the 
Rothsay Lions please reach out to President 
John Kunze at 218-517-0093, Membership 
Chair Tolly Tollefson or speak to any Lions 
member.    ◆

Darrell “Tolly” Tollefson receives his 
10-year member recognition certi�cate 
from John Kunze, Rothsay Lion’s president.



Casey Opsahl
Rothsay 7th Grader
Parents: Jonathon and 
Amanda Opsahl
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Second on the list of improvements 
in town was housing. Not surprising, this 
has been a topic of many conversations 
during the past few years as residents have 
talked about more options to increase the 
population and bring new families to town. 
�e city recently passed a tax abatement 
for new home builds and major home 
remodels. For the �rst three years a�er 
the new home is built (or quali�ed home 
remodels), the property will have its city 
taxes abated. �e hope is this will help entice 
home builders and home buyers to invest 
into the community. Recently three major 
home remodels have taken place through 
the help of the Richland-Wilkin Joint Powers 
Authority. One house was remodeled and 
sold (211 1st Ave NW). Another has been 
remodeled and is currently for sale (214 1st 
Ave NW). And the third is currently being 
remodeled and will eventually be available 
for sale (153 Center Street N.). All three of 

these houses were blighted and in dire need 
of major repairs. All three houses will qualify 
for three-year tax abatements for the new 
homeowners.

Another improvement residents 
mentioned is curbside garbage recycling. 
�is is currently not an option for garbage 
pick-up, but the city has started to explore 
more options for recycling in town. �e city’s 
garbage contract is coming up for renewal 
this year. Fuchs Sanitation currently has the 
city garbage contract and has had the garbage 
contract for many years in Rothsay. At this 
time, if residents want to recycle there are 
recycling bins located near the railroad tracks 
for glass, plastic, newspaper, and aluminum. 
A separate cardboard dumpster is located at 
the Rothsay Truck Stop. Is this enough for 
recycling in town for residents? Or would 
you like to see more options for recycling? 
Tell us your thoughts on curbside recycling 
and if this is a program you think is worth 
exploring for the city of Rothsay.    ◆

Town Hall Forum cont. from page 1

153 Center Street N 211 1st Avenue NW

214 1st Avenue NW

�ese three houses have bene�ted from the 
renovation loan from the Richland-Wilkin Joint 
Powers Authority. �e house at 211 1st Ave. NW 
was recently sold. �e house at 214 1st Ave. NW 
is currently for sale. And the house at 153 Center 
St. N is currently under renovation and will be 
available for sale this year. Ironically, all three 
houses are within 100 yards of each other and 
as recently as last year, were blighted and all in 
need of major repair. �e JPA loan is available 
for houses located within Richland and Wilkin 
counties and has been a success story for Rothsay 
housing redevelopment



Kalli Leininger
Rothsay Junior
Parents: Aaron and 
Nicole Leininger
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Looking to be involved in the Rothsay 
community and have fun while doing it?
Join the Rothsay Areawide EDA to help plan Prairie Days and guide the 
community and surrounding area with sustainable growth that is generational.

Everyone in the community is welcome to join.
WHEN: Third Wednesday of each Month (Prairie Days planning is from 6-7 PM; 
Rothsay Areawide EDA meeting begins at 7 PM); the next meeting date is March 19th.

WHERE: Rothsay City Hall: 119 2nd St NW

We look forward to seeing you at the next meeting!

Contact Shane at 701-318-1645

FROZEN PIZZAS—a delicious way to 
raise funds for your organization!

Open at 11am 
7 days a week

O� sale available

436 Center St N
Rothsay 

218-867-2110

BANQUET FACILITY 
PRIVATE PARTIES & MEETINGS

CATERING AVAILABLE

Help the Rothsay area 
grow and improve

Rothsay Areawide Economic Development 
Authority recently partnered with West 
Central Initiative to open a component fund 
for the purpose of raising funds to improve the 
community of Rothsay and the surrounding 
area. �e Rothsay Area Community Fund is 
a 501(c)(3), with donations to the fund being 
tax deductible. Funds donated to the Rothsay 
Area Community Fund will be used for 
economic development, housing initiatives, 

community initiatives as well as our annual 
Prairie Days celebration. Donations can be 
sent via check, made out to WCI, with a 
memo indicating Rothsay Area Community 
Fund, to PO Box 318, Fergus Falls, MN 
56538-0318, or donate online at wcif.org. 
�e QR code included with the article will 
take you to our donation page directly. Please 
consider donating to help Rothsay and the 
surrounding area to thrive!     ◆

For info about housing and business opportunities in Rothsay, contact 
Stephanie Curtis at RAEDA@rothsay.org or Shane Balken at ole.lenas@rothsay.us



We need your help! 
The Rothsay Area Economic 
Development Authority 
committee is currently 
assembling a mailing list of all 
Rothsay High School graduates. 
Please send us your name, 
address, and year of graduation. 
We will add you to our mailing list 
for future correspondence and 
Enterprise newsletters. Please 
send your information to one 
of the following: 

Shane Balken
ole.lenas@rothsay.us

Stephanie Curtis
RAEDA@rothsay.org

Heather Weber
heather.weber@rothsay.org 

Jim Boyce
jim.boyce@live.com

June 20–22, 2025

Mark your calendar!

�e Rothsay TC Club is celebrating its 50th street dance on June 21 
featuring �e Willing. Band members Eric Rudh, Sean Brandt, 
James Berger, Scott Askegard, and John Lamb will kick o� the 
dance at 8 p.m. Doors open at 7 p.m. Other weekend events include 
a community picnic on Friday evening at the Rothsay Event Center, 
followed by �reworks and Saturday events planned are a parade, 
games and vendors in the park, and a�ernoon BINGO capped o� by 
the street dance. Refer to the city’s website and RAEDA’s Facebook 
page for full event details.
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Rothsay Enterprise is a publication prepared 
and issued through a cooperative e�ort of 
the City of Rothsay and the Rothsay Areawide 
Economic Development Authority.

For more information: 218-867-2254
Email: ole.lenas@rothsay.us

Rothsay

Like what you see?
Advertise your business in the 
Enterprise and help spread the word!  
For more information, contact the 
Rothsay Area Economic Development 
o�ce at: RAEDA@rothsay.org. 




